
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
A huge week this week, with lots of highlights!  Last weekend the lawn bowls team took on the parents, 
and it was a very close and tightly contested competition.  The final result was a draw, so very well done to 
everyone.  On Thursday this week the lawn bowls team competed at the State Lawn Bowls competition in 
Sunbury.  It was a privilege to be there and our students were very strong competitors, really only just 
missing out on the finals by a couple of ends.  So close! We gained a lot from experience and ready to take 
it all on again next year.  As you can see from the photo below we were very well supported by student’s 
families and the Paynesville Lawn Bowls Club, what a support crew!  Our sincere thanks to everyone who 
helped to make it possible. 
 
I would like to wish all our wonderful mothers, grandmothers and carers a very happy Mother’s Day this 
Sunday.  It was lovely to be able to see so many of you today at our Mother’s Day morning tea.  So nice to 
be able to catch up and enjoy each others company.  Please enjoy the photos on the following pages. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ISSUE 11 
May 6th  2022  

Office Hours - 8:30am to 4:00pm - Monday to Thursday 
                     9:00am to 3.30pm - Friday 

 

CALENDAR – The week ahead 
Receive our newsletter by email, please send your 
request to: paynesville.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

TERM 1  
Monday 2nd May 

- Assembly 
Tuesday 3rd May 

- NAPLAN testing commences 
Wednesday 4th May 

- NAPLAN 
- Wheels Day 

Thursday 5th May 
- NAPLAN 

Friday 6th May 
- NAPLAN 

Term Dates 2022 

Term 1:    January 31st to April 8th   
Term 2:    April 26th to June 24th 
Term 3:   July 11th to September 16th 
Term 4:  October 3th to December 20th 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 
 

Monday 25th April – ANZAC Day 
Monday 13th June – Queen’s Birthday 

mailto:paynesville.ps@education.vic.gov.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bairnsdale Secondary College School Tours 

Families who were unable to attend the Bairnsdale Secondary College Open Night this week are able to 

complete a tour of the school on one of the following dates: 

Monday 23rd May, 9am 

Thursday 26thMay, 3:30pm 
 

Please ring BSC on 5150 4800 to 
book one of these tour times.   

 



Central Districts Winter Sports Competition 
 

We enjoyed an outstanding 

day of sport today with the 

Central Districts Winter Sports 

competition held at 

Paynesville PS.  

Congratulations to our Tee Ball 

team who will be progressing 

to the next level of 

competition. Way to go team! 

 

Our soccer team performed well, being 

undefeated for the day, with all 

matches ending in a tie!  Some 

outstanding moments in every game 

too. 

Our netball team improved with every 

game.  Mrs Ingram reports that they 

listened, tried their best and had a lot of 

fun. 

Well done to everyone who 

participated. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Nude Food Day  

The grade 5/6 students have been talking about rubbish in our school. We 

are going to be doing a Nude Food Day each week on Tuesdays for Term 2 

to help reduce the amount of rubbish we produce. 

If you don’t know what to do, Nude Food Day is where you pack the least 

amount of rubbish in your children’s lunch box. You can buy a big pack of chips and put the chips in the 

container - by doing this hopefully the amount of rubbish in the school will go down.  

Last term some students from 5/6 went to classrooms in our school to count the amount of rubbish in 

lunchboxes. The rubbish from all of the classrooms for one day was over 200 pieces of rubbish! We really 

need to get that number down! 

That is why we will be doing Nude Food Day on Tuesdays for the remainder 

of Term 2. 

We want our school to look the best it can. 

By Maddison Kelly  

 

Cross Country 
On Monday this week our school cross country team competed in the Division Cross Country, this year the 

event was held in the Parklands behind Lucknow Primary School.  Our team consisted of 25 students who 

all gave it their best effort.  We had some outstanding results in a very competitive field, Bonnie McCaskill 

is off to the Regional competition after she gained a very impressive second place - way to go Bonnie, we 

are so proud of you!  A number of our students gained a place in the top 20 competitors for their age 

group: Abbey Hudson – 11th, Emily Melrose – 19th, Charlotte D’Amore – 17th, and George Molinaro – 14th.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
2 FREE Parent webinars by child psychologist: Learn to support your 

primary school aged child with worry, frustration, managing impulses and tricky 

behaviour.  Zoom into 1 or both – 1 hr duration  

 

1) Wednesday 11th of May 2022 at 7pm (AEST) - “Calm and Connected Kids” – learn to help 

children to develop positive friendships and manage peer difficulties which often arise 

in primary school.  

 Click here:https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81238889177?pwd=NlRnYVpJbXJxR3R3a1FvYUdjZFBFZz09  

Zoom Meeting ID: 812 3888 9177 Passcode: 159022 

 

 

2) Wednesday 8th of June 2022 at 7pm (AEST) – “Calm and Co-operative Kids” – learn to 

help children who have a tendency towards frustration, have difficulties managing 

impulses or feeling unco-operative. 

 Click here:https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87172614896?pwd=K0YxWU5YYy9aYnZqcjlsakw1RXNRZz09  

Zoom Meeting ID: 871 7261 4896 Passcode: 276561 

 

No RSVP necessary but “zoom in” quickly as only 100 zoom spots available each session. We ask that in the 
zoom waiting room your provide your email and postcode for handouts to be provided.  

 

Presented by Calm Kid Central and clinical child psychologist Kirrilie Smout. Kirrilie 
has had 25 years experience in working with children and families, is the author of 
two books about children and mental health and regularly consults with national 
bodies about child mental health concerns. She is the Director of Calm Kid Central, an 
online program of courses to help children manage emotional health challenges. Go 
to: www.calmkidcentral.com (Free using FIRSTYEAR access code). Or scan the QR 
code which sends you directly to Calm Kid Central. 
 
 

 

 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81238889177?pwd=NlRnYVpJbXJxR3R3a1FvYUdjZFBFZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87172614896?pwd=K0YxWU5YYy9aYnZqcjlsakw1RXNRZz09
http://www.calmkidcentral.com/
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Paynesville PS Calendar TERM 2 
Please note any changes to the calendar have been highlighted in RED. 


